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CASE LAW
Constitutional law: the Empire 
strikes back!
Empire Shipping Co Inc v Shin Kobe 
Maru (1991) 32 FCR 7 8 'Justice 
Gummow — General Division of the 
Federal Court in Admiralty.
The plaintiff brought an action in rem 
asserting a proprietary maritime claim 
within the meaning of s.4(2) of the 
Admiralty Act 1988 (Cth). One 
objection raised by the defendant was 
that the Admiralty Act was invalid to 
the extent that it purported to confer 
jurisdiction beyond that permitted by 
s.76(iii) of the Australian Constitution. 
In this connection the ambit of s.76(iii) 
is restric ted  to the meaning of 
‘Admiralty and maritime jurisdiction’ 
which was current in the U nited 
Kingdom in 1900. The object of this 
subm ission was to restric t such a 
jurisdiction to common law, and so to 
exclude the possibility of equitable 
remedies.

Justice Gummow rejected  the 
defendant’s argument. His Honour 
observed that maritime claims often 
involve a foreign element, and so it 
would be unfortunate if issues of 
ow nership could be decided only 
according to common law. His Honour 
added that it would be ‘ . . .  a mistake 
to proceed on the footing that for all 
purposes the law always requires or 
assumes the existence of two different 
kinds of interest, the legal and the 
equitable. . . ’ (p.103).

Even if the Imperial connection had 
been important in the framing of a 
provision in the Constitution, ‘changes 
in the nature of Imperial relations’ 
(p.104) had to be accommodated by 
the subsequent operation of the 
Constitution . N evertheless, in 
determining the scope of Admiralty 
and maritime jurisdiction, unlike the 
external affairs and defence powers, it 
is not appropriate to consider 
contemporary usage and practice in 
other countries (pp.109-10). The 
power extends to ‘matters’ arising out 
of ‘ . . . controversies relating to or 
dealing w ith the com m erce or 
navigation of the sea, including the 
means by which or with the assistance 
of which those activities are or may be 
conducted’ (p .lll).

Impact assessment
Vaughan-Taylor v Mitchell-Melcann 
(1991) NSW Court of Appeal (CA No. 
40403/91).
Extension of the area of land required 
for extraction of minerals requires 
consent: s. 109(2) Environmental 
Planning and Assessment Act 1979 
(NSW). Before granting a new mining 
lease the Minister must comply with 
s.112 concerning environm ental 
impact assessment

Leases
Tasita Pty Ltd v Papua New Guinea 
(1991) NSW Supreme Court (ED No. 
3938/91).
Tasita leased premises through the 
Consul-General. Tasita wished to 
vacate the premises before expiry of 
the lease. The Consul-General orally 
agreed to termination. Tasita vacated 
and returned the keys. The managing 
agent claim ed there had been no 
effective term ination. Papua-New 
Guinea made appropriate submissions 
to jurisdiction.
Held: The defendant was estopped 
from denying that the lease was at end 
Section 42 of the Fair Trading Act 
1987 (NSW) would have applied if the 
Act bound a foreign government, but it 
does not.
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